COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY
BOARD NOTICE OF CORRECTION
FOR SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 2nd
PUBLIC HEARING DATE and COMMENT
PERIOD END DATE

NOTICE is hereby given that on August 10, 2024 the City of Harlingen’s
Community Development department published a notice of it's intent to
request an amendment to its’ Year 49 (2023-2024) One Year Action Plan to
reallocate funding in the amount of $39,000 from Vestal Park Sports Lighting
Phase Il (an existing activity) to Vestal Park Improvements (a new activity).
The Community Development Advisory Board of the City of Harlingen held
a Public Hearing on Tuesday, August 13, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. at the Lon C. Hill
Building, Conference Room, 502 East Tyler, Harlingen, Texas 78550.

The notice published indicated that a 2nd Public Hearing would be held
before the City Commission on Wednesday, September 4, 2024 at 5:30 pm at
Town Hall, 118 East Tyler, Harlingen, Texas 78550. The notice also stated that
Public Comments would be accepted from August 11, 2024 until September
11, 2024 at 5:00 pm.

This notice serves as a correction to the 2nd Public Hearing date as well as the
comment period end date.

The second public hearing will be held before the City Commission on
Wednesday, September 18, 2024, at 5:30 p.m. at Town Hall, 118 East Tyler,
Harlingen, Texas 78550.

Public comments may be submitted either verbally or in writing during the
public hearings, in person at the Community Development Department
located at 502 East Tyler, or via email to salvarez@harlingentx.gov. Public
Comments will be received from August 11, 2024 until September 19, 2024
at 5:00 pm.

Accommodations for individuals with handicaps/disabilities or limited English
proficiency shall be made upon request by calling (956)216-5180 or TTY
1-800-735-2989 at least 3 days prior to the meeting date and time.

The City of Harlingen does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion,
sex, handicap, familial status, national origin or any other protected class.

Si necessita informacion en Espanol sobre este anuncio publico, por favor
llamar al (956) 216-5180.




